
 

 

Dunn’s Corners Fire District 
Minutes 

Chief Selection Committee Meeting 

 

October 20, 2020 

 

 

The Dunn’s Corners Fire District Chief Selection Committee (CSC) convened on Tuesday, 

October 20, 2020 at 6:30 PM at DCFD Station 1 plus a tele-remote connection. 

 

Attendees included CSC members Bob Delaney, Rich Thomsen, Dan Schilke, Hannah Schilke, 

Matthew Thomsen (tele-remote), Ken Martin (tele-remote), and John Merkel. A quorum was 

present. 

 

John Merkel coordinated the meeting. 

 

Actions of CSC (all votes unanimous unless otherwise noted): 

 

Pledge of Allegiance – The meeting started at 6:30 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Minutes of September 29 – A motion to approve the minutes from September 29 was made, 

seconded, and approved. 

 

Applications Status 

We have received 8 applications. 14 other individuals have expressed interest in the position but 

have not yet filed the DCFD application. 

 

Plan for Application Review 

We continued to develop the list of skills, competencies, and other criteria we will use to narrow 

down our search. 

 

Next meeting – The next meeting is set for Tuesday, October 27 at 6:30 PM at Station 1. We will 

follow whatever State of RI guidelines are in effect at that time.  

 

Public comments – none. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:15 PM 

____________________________________ 

John Merkel, District Moderator 

 

 


